Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, April 16, 2008

Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, 


Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Mary Yaussy
1. Updates

a. Stone seatwalls:  There has been a delay on building the seatwalls because Acropetal Landscapes ran out of stone and the coverage was not what was expected.  The new material has arrived, and Elisa plans to finish the work this week.  The City will provide and put in the top soil and irrigation as soon as the seatwalls are completed.  The City wanted to do overhead irrigation, but they have agreed to go along with our recommendation for drip irrigation.  This means that we will have to maintain the irrigation system ourselves; however, if drip irrigation doesn’t work out, pipe stubs for the sprinkler heads are there so we could go back to the overhead sprinkling system.
b. Rotary fences:  Both fences are installed and the painting should be completed by this evening.
c. Vegetable garden drip irrigation:  Peg reported that she is very happy with the drip system in the vegetable garden.  Arlen Feldman helped Peg with the installation.  Netafim donated all the drip equipment.  There is a valve on the main line, but the garden has its own battery-operated controls and timer.  Emily will take care of the system while Peg is in England.  Peg said the system is strange with mix-and-match sprinklers, but she feels it will make a good demonstration site.
d. Art grant news:  The Davis Civic Arts Commission met on Monday.  Emily didn’t go to the meeting since she had attended the earlier meeting with Mark Rivera.  She should receive notification soon as to whether we have received the grant.
e. City Council recognition:  Dorothy, Mary and Emily attended the City Council meeting to hear Mayor Sue Greenwald read a proclamation honoring city volunteers in recognition of National Volunteer Week.  After the ceremony, she told Emily that she wants to do some kind of public resolution or proclamation about the wonderful Central Park Gardens.  Right now we don’t know when this will be done.  Emily just learned that she is getting the Environmental Recognition Award from the City of Davis on May 6, 6:30 p.m., City Council Chambers.  Emily thought the proclamation about the gardens might be read during the same meeting.  Dorothy suggested we furnish some 8 x 10-inch pictures of the garden for this event.  An article that Emily wrote about the gardens may appear in the Davis Focus newsletter in May.
f. Shed tools and organization:  We received the Soroptimist grant for $1,000.  Peg and Emily attended their awards luncheon.  This money will be used for tools and racks for the shed.  Steve Yaussy plans to work on the shed shelving this weekend.  Mary will contact Jennifer at Ace Hardware for the tools and a possible donation.  Rotary had said that any money left over from their grant of $4,000 for the fences could also be used for equipment.  Emily will check on this.
g. Community horticulture calendar:  Davis Community Network has agreed to do a separate horticulture calendar for monthly garden activities in the area.  Once the calendar is set up it should be easy to keep it updated.  Currently, CPG activities are included on the main monthly calendar of Davis events.  It was suggested that the horticulture calendar could also be included with the monthly article being done by Master Gardeners in the Davis Enterprise.  Dorothy will talk to Debbie Davis about this possibility.  The MG column appears on the second Sunday of each month.  Willa said that material for the column has to be in Debbie’s hands by Wednesday in order to make the deadline for Sunday’s paper.
2. Donor Recognition Plaques

a. Recreation and Park Commission Meeting:  As a follow-up to the City’s policy for Park Amenity Donations, Donna Silva, Director, Davis Parks and Community Service, prefers our using a kiosk at CPG for recognition.  We prefer small and unobtrusive donation plaques on the fences, arbors and seat walls.  We have funding for an information kiosk from the Slosson grant, but we do not want to clutter it up with sponsorship plaques.  A Recreation and Park Commission meeting is scheduled for April 28.  Jan agreed to write a letter from the Steering Committee about our agreement with our significant donors.  We should also have some pictures at that meeting to show our ideas for the placement of the plaques as part of the special features in the gardens.
3. Spring Event

a. Proposed purpose:  It was the consensus of the Committee that we should move ahead with a Sensory Garden opening celebration in recognition of Marlene Sisemore and Gino Cortopassi’s donation to the garden and the contributions of project partners.  We decided to focus the event on the Sensory Garden, and save recognition of other work throughout the garden for the annual October Open House.  Information about additional donor opportunities (such as the arbors) will be available at the event, but not be the primary focus.  It would be good to have an updated map at the site to show what has been accomplished to date and our future renovation plans.  Some thought should be given to having CPG on the Pence Garden Tour next year.
b. Date and time:  The dedication and party will be on Thursday, May 29, 6 to 8 p.m.
c. Guest list:  The suggested guests include Steering Committee members (9), Davis Farmers Market Foundation Board, Farm to School Connection Steering Committee members, Marlene and her family (4), Davis Garden Club (3), City Council (3), Mayor, Arboretum staff (4-5), MG advisors – Delynda Eldridge and Diane Metz, City Public Works and Parks and Recreation (5), Elisa and crew (2-3), Sunrise Rotary head and major workers (4), top 10 volunteers and Nick, for a total of about 50 guests.
d. Food and drinks:  We decided on wine, cheese and fingerfood (fruit, bars, cookies, etc.).  We can get a permit from the City to serve alcohol in the gardens.  We can ask the Rominger Winery for a donation of wine, and Randii MacNear, Manager of the Farmer’s Market, to help us get a food donation from some of the market vendors.  We would need three tables:  one for wine and beverage, another for food and the third for CPG and other information.  Christine offered her blue-and-white tablecloths, and Peg has two blue shade canopies.  We can rent glasses and plates, etc. from All Star Rents at 2020 F Street, behind the car wash on Covell.

e. Music:  Background instrumental music would be very appropriate at the beginning of the party and after the dedication.  Peg will take charge of getting someone to play.  Jan said she would ask Dave Nachmanoff if he will be in Davis and interested in playing at the event.  There is no money for a musician so the service would have to be donated, although Peg offered a small honorarium from her own pocketbook.
f. Program:  Besides the music and dedication of the seatwalls, the program should be short, not too stressful and fun!
4. Spring Planting Day

On April 26, 10 am to noon, we will be planting the Sensory Garden, California natives, beneficial insect plants and some additions to the Rose and Flower Garden.  There is a “How to Teach Effectively” workshop being given at the Cooperative Extension office in Woodland on that same morning, which many of the MGs will be attending.  Jim and Mary volunteered to help with the transport of the plants from Emily’s house to the gardens, but it will have to be before the workshop, which starts at 9 a.m.; suggested time – 7:30 a.m.!  Emily will send out an email message for volunteer help, and there should also be an article in the Enterprise.  On May 13, a college group is scheduled to work on mulching the new plantings for the summer.  
5. Education Programs

Peg will dovetail plans for workshops during the summer with MG’s plans.  There is interest in resurrecting the idea of having composting in the gardens to allow us to recycle greenwaste on site and teach about composting.  
6. Discussion Items
a. Selling t-shirts and gloves at MG table at Farmers Market:  This was considered by the MG Planning Committee.  Since MG does not pay for its table, the decision was made that only education materials can be distributed at the Market on Saturday.  It was suggested that we set up a table at the gardens when we are having workshops and sell the t-shirts and gloves then.  MGs have to be careful about becoming too commercial.
b. Storage of Scrabble table in shed through mid-May:  The Committee gave Nick Joshi permission to keep his scrabble table and four chairs in the shed until mid-May.  Nick does a lot of good things for CPG, including the design and update of our web site.
Submitted by 

Jan Bower, Secretary

CPG Steering Committee
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